April 8, 2024
The City Council met at City Hall on April 8, 2024 with the following members present:  Chuck Steffenson, Colleen Shores, Julie Aasness, Michael Hudson and Monica Olson and the following absent: NONE

Others Present: Lindsey Andersen, Bernice Wimmer-Outreach Food Shelf, Corey Jaenisch, Dave Bedore, Shawn Stelzer and Diana K. Olson
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Mayor Steffenson.  
A motion was made by Olson, seconded by Aasness and carried to approve the April 8th agenda with the addition of the food shelf.   
  
A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Hudson and carried to approve the March 11th Council minutes.
A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Aasness and carried to discontinue billing for lift assists through the fire department and reimburse anyone who has paid.  
Bernice from the food shelf talked to the Council about a mobile pantry that would come out to Evansville once a month.  They are looking for some volunteers to assist.

Bob from Apex was present to discuss moving forward with the 2023 Sewer Improvements.  


A motion was made by Olson, seconded by Hudson and carried to award the 2023 Sewer Improvement bid to C & L Excavating with a base bid and Alt 1 in the amount of $443,582.

A motion was made by Olson, seconded by Hudson and carried to approve the task order 5 for professional construction services with Apex Engineering on the 2023 Sewer Improvement project.

A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Olson and carried to hire Pro-Sweep to sweep the streets in 2024.

A motion was made by Olson, seconded by Hudson and carried to approve the quote from HPS for porta pottys for the shelter along the trail and the park for 2024.
A motion was made by Hudson, seconded by Olson and carried to approve the water rate increase of $4.13 in the base rate for water along with $.50 per thousand gallons and a $7.00 increase in the flat rate for sewer effective June 1, 2024.

Due to the State not releasing the compliance the audit was extended to June 30, 2024.

The League of MN Cities Annual conference is in Rochester and Diana would like to attend.

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Hudson and carried to approve a structure permit from Darrell Gillespie, as long as setbacks are met, to add a lean-to on the back garage.

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Olson and carried that the City will hire someone to remove the dead tree in the right away for 122 2nd Street South and bill the property owner for half the cost.

A motion was made by Olson, seconded by Hudson and carried to approve the April bills and authorize payment. (List Attached)

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Hudson and carried to adjourn the meeting at 8:36 PM.   
Diana K. Olson
Board of Review—April 16, 2024

The City Council met at City Hall on April 16, 2024 for the Board of Review with the following members present:  Chuck Steffenson, Colleen Shores, Julie Aasness, Michael Hudson and Monica Olson and the following absent: NONE

Others Present: Lori & Stacy-Douglas County Assessor’s Office and Diana K. Olson
The Board of Review was called to order at 1 PM by Mayor Steffenson.

There were no appointments so Stacy and Lori went over sales that have happened in Evansville and Douglas County.  The City had 4 good sales in 2023.  Normal adjustments were made to all properties.

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Shores and carried to adjourn the Board of Review at 1:34 PM.
Diana K. Olson
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